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 香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 

Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department  
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

   

 
在註冊申請詳情公布後要求修訂貨品／服務說明 

  

商標註冊處處長收到下列根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 46 條提出的修訂申請要求。  

  

根據《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 26 條，任何聲稱受擬作出的修訂影響的人，可在本公告公布的日期後三個月

內，採用表格第 T6 號提交異議通知。(例如，若果公布日期爲 2003 年 4 月 4 日，則該三個月的最後一日爲 2003 年 

7 月 4 日。) 異議通知須載有提出異議的理由的陳述，該陳述尤須解釋如作出修訂，異議人會如何受有關修訂影響，以

及異議人為何認為作出該項修訂會違反《商標條例》第 46 條。異議人須在提交異議通知的同時，將該通知的副本送交

有關申請人。  

  

根據《商標規則》第 95 條，提交異議通知的限期不得延展。 
 
 
 

REQUESTS FOR AMENDMENT OF SPECIFICATION OF GOODS OR SERVICES  
AFTER PARTICULARS OF THE APPLICATIONS HAVE BEEN PUBLISHED  

  
The Registrar of Trade Marks has received the following requests for amendment of 
applications under section 46 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559).  
  
Under rule 26 of the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.), any person claiming to be 
affected by the proposed amendment may, within 3 months after the date of this publication, 
file a notice of objection on Form T6. (For example, if the publication date is 4 April 
2003, the last day of the 3-month period is 4 July 2003.)  The notice of objection shall 
include a statement of the grounds of objection, which statement shall, in particular, 
explain how the objector would be affected by the amendment and why in the objector’s 
opinion the amendment would be contrary to section 46 of the Trade Marks Ordinance.  The 
objector shall, at the same time as he files the notice of objection, send a copy of it 
to the applicant of the application in question.   
  
It should be noted that under rule 95 of the Trade Marks Rules, extension of time cannot 
be allowed for filing the notice of objection. 

 
[210] 商標申請編號：  

Application No.:  

304929111 

[540] 商標：  
Mark:  

A 
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B 

 
C 

 
D 

 
 

[730] 註冊申請人姓名／名稱、地址：   
Applicant's Name, Address:  

Alibaba Group Holding Limited 
Fourth Floor, One Capital Place, 
P.O. Box 847, George Town, Grand Cayman, 
CAYMAN ISLANDS 

[740/ 
750] 

註冊申請人的送達地址：  
Applicant's Address for Service: 

ELLALAN 
26th & 28th Floors, The Hennessy, 
256 Hennessy Road, Wanchai, 
HONG KONG 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[511] 類別編號：  
Class No.:  

9,35,41,42,45 

[442] 公布獲接納註冊申請日期:  
Date of Publication of  
Acceptance for Registration: 
 

01-11-2019 

申請人擬修訂類別 9,35,41 的貨品／服務說明如下: 

The applicant proposes to amend the specification in Class(es) 9,35,41 to read as 
follows: 
 

類别 Class 9 

Scientific, research, navigation, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, 
audiovisual, weighing, measuring, signalling, detecting, testing, inspecting, teaching 
apparatus and instruments; apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, 
transforming, accumulating, regulating or controlling the distribution or use of 
electricity; apparatus and instruments for recording, transmitting, reproducing or 
processing sound, images or data; recorded and downloadable media, blank digital or 
analogue recording and storage media; magnetic data carriers, recording discs; 
mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus; cash registers, calculating devices, data 
processing equipment and computers; computer peripheral devices; computer programs; 
software for processing electronic payments to and from others; authentication 
software; computer software supplied on the Internet; computer software for 
interactive entertainment, which allows users to customize the viewing, listening, and 
playing experience by selecting and arranging the display and performance of audio, 
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video and audiovisual elements; instant messaging software; file sharing software; 
communications software for electronically exchanging data, audio, video, images and 
graphics via computer, mobile, wireless, and telecommunication networks; computer 
software in the form of an application for mobile devices and computers; software 
applications for use with mobile devices; computer software for processing images, 
graphics, audio, video, and text; downloadable computer software to facilitate the 
electronic transmission of information, data, documents, voice, and images over the 
Internet; downloadable computer software which allows users to participate in web-
based meetings and classes, with access to data, documents, images and software 
applications through a web browser; downloadable computer software for accessing, 
viewing, and controlling remote computers and computer networks; downloadable cloud-
computing software; downloadable cloud-based software; computer software (including 
software downloadable from the Internet); computer, electronic and video games 
programmes and software (including software downloadable from the Internet); computer 
applications for streaming audio materials, video materials, videos, music, and 
images; digital media streaming devices; downloadable audio, visual, and audiovisual 
files and recordings, featuring multimedia entertainment programs and content; online 
electronic publications (downloadable from the Internet or a computer network or a 
computer database); digital music (downloadable from the Internet); downloadable 
games, pictures, motion pictures, movies and music; alarm systems; downloadable 
electronic publications in the nature of magazines, articles, brochures, leaflets, 
datasheets, informational materials, instructional materials in the field of business, 
e-commerce, information technology, cloud computing, telecommunications, the Internet, 
business and e-commerce training, business, sales, marketing and financial management; 
semi-conductors; semi-conductor integrated circuits; semi-conductor memory chips; 
semi-conductor memory controllers; semi-conductor memory integrated circuits; semi-
conductor processor chips; semi-conductor processors; microcontrollers; 
microcontroller units; low power microcontrollers; circuit chips; computer chips; CPU 
(central processing unit); RISC-V (reduced instruction set computer-five) computer 
chips and central processing units; computer chips and central processing units with 
instruction set architecture; computer chips and central processing units adapted for 
artificial intelligence, voice recognition, audio-visual input for machines, wireless 
connectivity, operation of machine and equipment, automobile electronics and 
automobiles; computer peripherals; memory cards for video game machines; notebook 
computers; laptop computers; portable computers; handheld computers; tablet computers; 
personal digital assistants; personal media players; telecommunications apparatus; 
mouse mats; mobile phone handsets; mobile phone accessories; mobile telephones; smart 
phones; digital cameras; batteries, battery chargers; computer workstations; computer 
servers; computer and telecommunications networking hardware; computer network 
adaptors, switches, routers and hubs; wireless and wired modems and communication 
cards and devices; laptop holders, computer bags; computer hardware and firmware; 
fire-extinguishing apparatus; automobile navigation system; compact discs; security 
cameras; mobile radio and television broadcasting units; television broadcasting 
equipment; cameras; video cameras; headphones; telephone ear pieces; speakers; Global 
Positioning System (GPS) apparatus and equipment; liquid crystal displays for 
telecommunications and electronic equipment; set top box; remote control; data storage 
programs; electronic signboards; encoded or magnetic bank credit, debit, cash and 
identification cards; automatic teller machines, cash dispensers; electronic book 
readers; toner cartridges, unfilled, for printers and photocopiers; baby monitors; 
video baby monitors; lens hoods; encoded key cards; 3D spectacles; all included in 
Class 9. 
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類别 Class 35 

Advertising; business management; business administration; office functions; online 
trading services relating to electronic auctioneering and providing online business 
evaluation relating thereto; online retail services of consumer products; provision of 
sales, business, advertising and promotional information through a global computer 
network and via the Internet; presentation of goods on communication media for retail 
purposes; providing a directory of third party web sites to facilitate business 
transactions; business consultancy services relating to operating an electronic 
marketplace for the buyers and sellers of goods and/or services on a global computer 
network; auctioneering provided on the Internet; business assistance relating to 
facilitating business transaction via local and global computer networks; market 
research and business consulting services; business consultancy services relating to 
facilitating the transaction of business via local and global computer networks by 
locating and providing referrals for the delivery of a wide variety of business and 
consumer products and services; business administration services for the processing of 
sales made on the Internet; computer data processing; sales, business and promotional 
information services; updating and maintenance of data in computer databases; search 
engine optimization; web site traffic optimization; database management; compilation 
of information into computer databases; business consulting services; business 
consulting services in the field of web based events, conferences, training programs, 
learning programs, and seminars; business consulting services in the field of 
delivering web-based knowledge; business consulting services in the field of online 
collaboration and collaboration technologies; business consulting services in the 
fields of sales and marketing; business project management services; business project 
management services relating to development, set up, staging, production, recording, 
monitoring and follow-up for web based events, conferences, training programs, 
learning programs, and seminars; dissemination of business information of goods and 
services of others via local and global computer networks; business consultancy 
services relating to providing a web site on a global computer network by which third 
parties can offer and source goods and services, place, determine the status of and 
fulfill trade leads and orders, enter into contracts and transact business; providing 
computerized online ordering services; organization, operation and supervision of 
loyalty and incentive schemes; advertising services provided via the Internet; 
production of television and radio advertisements; auctioneering; organization of 
trade fairs; opinion polling; data processing; advertising agency services; 
advertising services provided for others; advertising of goods and services of others 
via local and global computer networks; rental of advertising space on communication 
media; marketing and promotion services; publication of publicity materials; rental of 
sales stands; pay per click advertising; marketing of vacant premises; dissemination 
of advertising materials, updating of advertising materials, compilation of 
advertisements for use as web pages on the Internet; rental of advertising space; the 
bringing together, for the benefit of others, of a variety of goods, enabling 
customers to conveniently view and purchase those goods from a general merchandise 
Internet web site and in a wholesale outlet; the bringing together, for the benefit of 
others, of a variety of goods, enabling customers to conveniently view and purchase 
those goods from a general merchandise catalogue by mail order or by means of 
telecommunications; the bringing together, for the benefit of others, of a variety of 
goods, enabling customers to conveniently view and purchase those goods from retail 
outlets; retail and wholesale of semi-conductors, semi-conductor integrated circuits, 
semi-conductor memory chips, semi-conductor memory controllers, semi-conductor memory 
integrated circuits, semi-conductor processor chips, semi-conductor processors, 
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microcontrollers, microcontroller units, low power microcontrollers, circuit chips, 
computer chips, CPU (central processing unit), RISC-V (reduced instruction set 
computer-five) computer chips and central processing units, computer chips and central 
processing units with instruction set architecture, computer chips and central 
processing units adapted for artificial intelligence, voice recognition, audio-visual 
input for machines, wireless connectivity, operation of machine and equipment, 
automobile electronics and automobiles, telephones, mobile phone handsets, mobile 
phone accessories, electronic and telecommunications goods, computer hardware and 
computer software, batteries, battery chargers, apparatus and instruments for 
recording, receiving, transmitting and/or reproducing data, information, pictures, 
images and/or sound, precious metals, jewellery, precious stones, printed matter, 
stationery, magnetically and non-magnetically encoded cards, furniture, picture 
frames, household and kitchen utensils, glassware, porcelain and earthenware, 
textiles, laces and embroidery, buttons, pins and needles, artificial flowers, 
carpets, rugs, games and electronic toys, chemicals used in industry, science, 
photography and agriculture, paints, varnishes and lacquers, personal hygiene 
products, soaps, perfumery, cosmetics, hair and body lotions, essential oils, cleaning 
and bleaching preparations, lubricants, fuels, candles, pharmaceutical, veterinary and 
sanitary preparations, ironmongery and small items of metal hardware, machines and 
machine tools, cutlery, razors and hand tools, computers, calculating machines, 
electrical, photographic, cinematographic apparatus and instruments, surgical and 
medical apparatus and instruments, apparatus for lighting, heating, steam generating, 
cooking, refrigerating, drying, ventilating, water supply and sanitary purposes, 
vehicles, firearms, fireworks, silverware, musical instruments, magazine, cards, paper 
and cardboard products, picture, typewriters and office requisites, packaging 
materials, rubber and plastics for manufacture use, packing and insulating materials, 
leather holders, umbrellas, mirrors, ropes, string, nets, tents, yarns and threads for 
textile use, coat hangers, place mats, dressmaker's articles, bed and table covers, 
playthings, foodstuffs and beverages, meat, fish, poultry, preserved, dried and cooked 
fruits and vegetables, jams and fruits sauces, eggs, milk and milk products, edible 
oils and fats, coffee, tea, cocoa, sugar, rice, flour, bread and cakes, condiments, 
fresh fruit and vegetables, beer, mineral water, fruit juices and other non-alcoholic 
drinks, alcoholic beverages, floral products, tobacco, smokers' articles and matches; 
direct mail advertising; buying and selling agency services for others; selection of 
goods and procurement of goods for individuals and businesses; ordering services [for 
others]; department store retailing services; supermarket retailing services; 
secretarial services; organization of exhibitions for commercial or advertising 
purposes; business assistance services relating to compilation and rental of mailing 
lists; business investigation; business referral services and personnel placement; 
import-export clearance agencies (import-export agency services); international import 
and export agency services; agency for newspapers subscriptions; document 
reproduction; transcription (including stencil-paper writing); rental of office 
equipment; customer relationship management; business management services relating to 
electronic commerce; business management and administration services relating to 
sponsorship programmes; accountancy; accounting services; telephone answering (for 
unavailable subscribers); telephone answering (for others); personnel management; 
charitable services, namely business administration relating to organizing and 
conducting volunteer programmes and community service projects; commercial 
administration of the licensing of the goods and services of others; corporate 
management consultancy services; commercial intermediation services; business 
management for freelance service providers; negotiation and conclusion of commercial 
transactions for third parties; business project management services for construction 
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projects; provision of business information; provision of business statistical 
information; provision of commercial and business contact information; providing 
business information via a web site; consultancy, information and advisory services 
relating to the aforesaid services; all included in Class 35. 
 

類别 Class 41 

Education; providing of training; entertainment; cultural activities; information 
relating to entertainment or education, provided online from a computer database or 
the Internet; providing digital music (not downloadable) from the Internet; providing 
digital music (not downloadable) from MP3 (Moving Picture Experts Group-1 audio layer 
3) Internet web sites; entertainment and education services relating to planning, 
production and distribution of sound, images, digital music, movies, live or recorded 
audio, visual or audiovisual material for broadcasting on terrestrial cable, satellite 
channels, the Internet, wireless or wire-link systems and other means of 
communications; preparation of entertainment, educational, documentary and news 
programmes for broadcasting; news reporters' services; information relating to 
sporting or cultural events, current affairs and breaking news provided by satellite 
television transmission, the Internet or by other electronic means; provision of 
entertainment information, multimedia content, TV entertainment programs and provision 
of films online; arranging, conducting and provision of conferences, conventions, 
congresses, seminars and training workshops in relation to telecommunications, 
computers, computer programs, cloud computing, web site design, e-commerce, business 
management, financial management and advertising; entertainment provided via 
electronic and digital interactive media; electronic games services provided by means 
of the Internet; providing video games, computer games, sound or images, or movies 
through telecommunication or computer networks; providing online computer games and 
contests; providing online videos, not downloadable; provision of on-line electronic 
publications streaming from the Internet or on a computer network or a computer 
database; publication of texts, books and journals (others than publicity texts); 
publication of diagrams, images and photographs; publication of newspapers, magazines 
and periodicals; providing online electronic publications (not downloadable); 
education, training and instruction services relating to telecommunications, 
computers, computer programs, cloud computing, web site design, e-commerce, business 
management, financial management and advertising; provision of tuition and training 
both interactive and non-interactive; design of educational courses, examinations and 
qualifications; training services in relation to occupation safety, and environmental 
conservation; provision of cigar classes, wine tasting classes; providing education 
information about research materials and agency thereof; arranging, organizing, 
planning and management of seminars; animal training; instructional services relating 
to operation of machines and equipment, including audiovisual equipment used for the 
production of broadcasting programs; provision of information relating to education, 
training, entertainment, social and cultural activities; arranging, organizing, 
hosting and conducting singing competitions; arranging, organizing, hosting and 
conducting concerts; arranging, organizing, hosting and conducting events and 
competitions for education or entertainment purposes; arranging, organizing, hosting 
and conducting game shows and quests; arranging, conducting and provision of 
conferences, conventions, congresses, seminars and training workshops; organizing and 
conducting exhibitions for cultural or educational purposes, fashion shows, 
educational shows and cultural shows and performances; art exhibition and gallery 
services; art gallery services relating to fine arts leasing; entertainment ticket 
agency services; music entertainment services; rental of sound recordings; television 
programmes, radio and film production; premium or pay television programming services 
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and television programming services; planning of TV entertainment programs; 
preparation and production of television programmes; provision of information, data, 
graphics, sound, music, videos, animation and text for entertainment purpose; game 
services; band performances; club entertainment, discotheque, fashion show and night 
club services; club services relating to entertainment, education and cultural 
services; direction in producing broadcasting programs; providing audio and visual 
studios; providing facilities for movies, shows, plays, music or educational training; 
entertainment booking agencies; rental and leasing of motion pictures; rental and 
leasing of musical instruments; rental and leasing of television programmes; rental 
and leasing of television sets; lending libraries; archive library services; 
subtitling services; sign language interpretation services; rental of pre-recorded 
video tapes; rental and leasing of game machines; lending of arcade game equipment; 
lending of pictures; photography; translation; language interpretation; educational 
and training programs in the field of risk management; educational and training 
programs relating to certification; provision of education and entertainment news; 
lottery services; tutoring; consultancy, information and advisory services relating to 
the aforesaid services; all included in Class 41. 
 

 

  
 
 


